
7. COMMUNITY BOARD NATIONAL CONFERENCE - JUNE 2003 
 
 The Community Secretary sought Board consideration of the appointment of members to attend the 

2003 Community Board Conference, to be held in New Plymouth, 12-15 June 2003.  The Board was 
also invited to submit a project(s) for the 2003 Community Boards Best Practice Awards to be 
considered by the Conference Subcommittee.  The Board decided: 

 
 1. That the Board nominate Carmen Hammond, Caroline Kellaway and Chrissie Williams to attend 

the 2003 Community Boards Conference in New Plymouth, subject to their confirmation by the 
end of November 2002. 

 
 2. That travel, accommodation and registration costs be met from the Board’s 2002/03 conference 

budget. 
 
 3. That delegated authority be given to Burwood/Pegasus Community Board delegates to vote on 

matters considered at the Conference. 
 
 4. That the Board consider submitting the Aranui Community Renewal, New Brighton revitalisation 

and the Project Employment and Environmental Enhancement Programme projects for a 2003 
Community Boards Best Practice Award. 

 
 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


